
 

RECREATION COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
 July 1, 2022 - 8:00 A.M – Town Park Pavilion 

Attendees: Deb Bowker, Karen Campbell, Dutch Demshar, Bob Duport, Rob Healey, Leah Ross,                           

Liz Stefany 

1. A motion was made by Dutch and seconded by Karen to approve the February 11, 2022 Meeting Minutes 

as written. Voted 5-0 

 

2. Park- A discussion took place concerning the snow removal surrounding the Town Office that adversely 

affects the turf as well as the brick pathway that has been damaged over a period of time.  

 

It was agreed upon that we would ask that this approach to snow removal be remedied, that and we will 

address this with the Town Administration. We will also research shade awnings for the pool grounds. 

 

3.  Programs- Spring golf was busy as Scott Hoisington, Rick Lewis and our local area youth utilized the golf 

simulator at the Sugarbowl until we can play on course at Diadema, Moose Meadows, Wilson Lake and 

Sugarloaf. 

 

4. Our AGC winter offerings were busy in terms of private Climbing Wall, Trampoline & Skate Lessons. 

Program Assistant Leah Ross, Instructors Alex Lund, Francois Moretto, Dave Clark, Keith Clark and office 

staff Linda Cloutier welcomed a record number of new homeowners to the valley. Sarah Sindo and Terrie 

Hoops taught Yoga and Chair Yoga. 

 

5.  Karen discussed Carrabassett Valley’s 50th anniversary via Summerfest Aug. 6 inclusive of a music festival 

with the Outerspace Band, Penobscot Nation Drummers and Jason McClure as well as an Art Show, 

Crafters, Vendors and Food & Beverages. 

 

6. Chip Cochrane did an outstanding job grooming the Narrow-Gauge Pathway and in his absence Sterling 

Smith and crew from the Outdoor Center filled in. We will conduct our basic maintenance and fall mowing as 

well as cleaning culverts as time allows. Trail Boss Josh Tauses has two crews working at the Outdoor 

Center and Wyman Project. The Wyman trail corridor construction will begin in late August. 

 

7. We briefly discussed the potential Sugarloaf Projects, and it was mentioned that an adequate water supply 

for the Nordic Trail Snowmaking Project be studied in the very near future. D.E.P Permitting will have to be in 

order prior to funding the project. 

 

8. Other Business- None                                                                                                       
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Meeting Adjourned 9:05 a.m. 

 
 

 
 

 

                                            

                                                        


